Ore City ISD School Health Advisory Council
Minutes from December 10, 2020

The Ore City ISD SHAC met on Thursday, December 10, 2020, at 4:00pm in the Board Room. Those present included: Mindy Hamilton, Rebecca Williams, Chad Miller, Tammy Allen, Sally Cariker, Rita Clawson, and Kurt Bannert. The meeting agenda and minutes from the previous meeting on October 20, 2020, were handed out and reviewed.
· The SHAC committee worked on the Wellness Plan at the previous meeting, updating and editing it. The Board then approved it on November 16, 2020. It has been posted on the district’s website.
· A report was given about the UT Health Mammogram Mobile Unit and Flu Shot Clinics.  The mobile mammogram unit screened 18 women on 12-3-20. The staff Flu Shot Clinic on 9/23/20 vaccinated 40 employees. The student Flu Shot Clinic on 10/26/20 vaccinated 72 students. 
· Hamilton presented the updated COVID Response Protocols, per CDC and TEA changes. According to the guidelines, those who have been exposed to COVID-19 or have tested positive for it will be required to quarantine for 10 days rather than the previous recommendation of 14 days.  
· Campuses have been busy serving the needs of the community. The Elementary campus have sponsored an angel tree to provide for families in need this Christmas. The High School StuCo is collecting gently used clothes through 12/17/20 to donate to a women’s and children’s shelter. They are also collecting gifts to deliver to a local nursing home, as well as sending Christmas cards to those who need extra cheer this year. The High School Leadership class created 30-second videos to help educate and encourage clean water, recycling, and keeping the environment less corrupted. They are entering them into a contest at TakeCareOfTexas.org.  
· AgriLife Extension Agent Julie York was scheduled to speak about Walk Across Texas and available online programs offered through the Upshur County Extension office, but had to cancel due to an emergency. She will be emailing information to the SHAC members.
· Hamilton shared a timeline for positive Covid cases and required quarantine exposures for the district this semester. Ore City ISD has had 35 confirmed cases of Covid since August 10. We currently have 9 active cases.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Upcoming events were announced, including: Blood Drives on 12-14-20, 2-12-21, and 4-9-21; Staff B12/Lipo-C Shots on 1-6-21, 2-3-21; Jr’s/Sr’s Meningitis Shot Clinic 2-3-21; Biggest Loser 2021 1-15-21 – 3-12-21; and HB684 Seizure Protocol Online Training for staff on  1-4-21.
The next SHAC meeting was set for Thursday, February 11, 2021, at 4:00pm in the Board Room.
